
March 12, 2020 
Good evening, 
 
As many know, the Governor took additional actions late this afternoon.   
• Given the cautions regarding large numbers of individuals within state buildings we have decided to 

cancel classes tomorrow, Friday March 13.   
• Advice and policy on his other actions that impact faculty and staff will be developed and shared 

campuswide consistent with the Chancellor’s recommendations (found at this link) as soon as 
possible. 

• Also, over the past 36 hours, I have been in several meetings regarding NCAA athletics. The 
Mountain East Conference schools have decided to suspend NCAA athletic events and practices. 
Effective Friday, March 13, Frostburg State University will suspend all athletic activity until further 
notice. This information has been conveyed to our student-athletes. 

 
As we monitor the COVID-19 situation in Maryland, we will share additional information affecting the 
FSU community.   
 
Please be safe. 
 
 
Ronald Nowaczyk, PhD  
President  
Frostburg State University  
101 Braddock Road  
Frostburg, MD 21532-2303  
Voice:  301.687.4111 
Fax:     301.687.7070 
  

 
 
 
 
 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.usmd.edu%2Fnewsroom%2Fnews%2F1997&data=02%7C01%7CEMedcalf%40frostburg.edu%7Cf706933b88474cd7505108d7c6d89671%7Cb8f95ed12a184246810403a67478d3a3%7C1%7C0%7C637196506101835505&sdata=lLfeRETzsJSXjzs7Z6yoTqXU%2F5wBknTjHbgvVrI8x2E%3D&reserved=0

